Royal Road Elementary School
Parent School Support Committee (PSSC) Meeting

November 15th, 2016
Attendance:
	Present
	Regrets

	Sheila Legere – Principal

Jamie Chiasson – Vice-Principal

Peter Moore – Parent Member, Chair
Sheri Green – Parent Member, Secretary
Leanne Perrin – Parent Member

Alesha Gaudet – Parent Member
	Angela Murray – Teacher Member
April Thorne – Parent Member

Keri Clark – Parent Member




1.0 Welcome and Call to Order

1.1 Approval of Agenda – Peter Moore

The agenda was approved as presented.

2.0 Old Business 

2.1 Approval of Minutes from last meeting – Peter Moore


September minutes were approved by those in attendance

2.2 Collaborative PSSC
We have received an e-mail with suggested dates for another meeting. Unfortunately these times don't work for Peter or Sheila. Peter responded with a request for an alternate date early in the new year

2.3 Positive Behaviour Committee
We have met twice with the teachers on this committee to go through the data to find themes

We will meet again on December 21st to move this forward. We have already implemented some of the strategies and have seen a positive improvement with behaviours during assemblies and in the cafeteria. 

We still need to revamp our behaviours form - 'Incident' reporting is a district form and uses harsh terms when dealing with elementary aged children.
2.4 School Improvement Plan 

SIP committee will meet tomorrow to review district Improvement plan. 

Plan is to work with a small group committee - then to all staff - back to the committee to get goals and meet throughout the year. 
We really want to see this committee have time to commit to this. We will provide supply teachers as needed so they can work on it. 
This will be a one year plan.

3.0 New Business 
3.1 Principal Meeting Update & 3.2 Provincial 10yr plan

Sheila attended the provincial principal’s meeting – it was 2 days of meetings. 

Our school has a balanced literacy and balanced math program. We are looking to take this from good to great. For this year and next our focus will be on the K-2 classes. Fortunate to have help from Sandra Melanson (math lead) on this. As well as help from Corrinne Hildebrand with the assessments and records to report consistent data.

Our K-2 focus will be on best practices / high yield activities / consistent assessments. This is a provincial goal so that we will be consistent across province - All schools and all classes doing the same components for math and literacy. 

Once we have the K-2 programs in place, we will focus on grades 3-5

3.3 Christmas plans
Christmas dinner for students and families is on Dec. 8th. 

Christmas concert is on December 16th. There will be a 9am & an 11am concert. Storm date for the concert is December 20th. 
3.4 Changes to French Immersion

Information meetings will be held for parents of students in Anglophone West School District who wish to learn more about the French Second Language Programs that will be offered in the 2017-18 school year.

​  
The program options are:
     
Grade 1 Entry French Immersion Program 

Grade 3 Entry French Immersion Program 

Grade 6 Entry Late French Immersion Program
Intensive French Program  ​ 
4.0 Next Meeting

January 17, 2016 at 6:30pm
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